Pittsylvania County Electoral Board
110 Old Chatham Elementary Lane
Chatham, Virginia 24531

BOARD MEMBERS

Sandra Gilbert, Chairman
Lester Terry, Jr,, Vice Chairman
Brenda S. Arthur, Secretary

The Electoral Board met on March 21, 2021 at 9:00 a.m. All Board members
were present. Under old business, there was no report because there was no access to the
computer.

Mrs. Keesee gave a report on Code changes that will go into effect on July 1,
2021.

Mrs. Keesee then reported that she had presented our Budget to the Board of
Supervisors and there was discussion about the County using our training room for their
meetings and training purposes.

The Board went into closed session at 11:16 a.m. and came out of closed session
at 11:43 a.m.

In review of the Election Official list, Mrs. Keesee advised the Board that Gail
Swanson, who is the Chief at Callands, does not wish to continue in that position any
longer. We will need to reach out to other officials there to see if one of them is willing

to step up as Chief.

Mrs. Keesee then reviewed the Election Calendar stating that there will be a June
Democratic Primary for Governor, Lt. Governor, and Attorney General. Training
Sessions for the Primary will take place as follows:

May 24 10:00 a.m. and 5:30 p.m.

May 25 10:00 a.m. and 5:30 p.m.

May 26 10:00 a.m. only

June 5 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Makeup class

Also, we will program the machines on Wednesday, May 5, 2021 at 10:00 a.m.

Mrs. Keesee then advised that the Express Vote is being delivered to us but it will
not be available for the June. Primary. The Vender will come to do the Election Official
training. The contract with ES&S for the pollbooks was $4,000 per year, but now with
the lap tops and tablets it will go to $8,750 per year. The Automarks that had a $9,833
annual maintenance fee, will be replaced by the Express Vote at a cost of $5,735. We




have a new contract with ES&S for $13,833 compared to the old contract of $14,485.

There being nothing further to come before the meeting, the same was

adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,
Brenda S. Arthur, Secretary
/ms

Enclosures: Copies of forms



